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Welcome back to school!  

We have had a fantastic first week back in school. This week, our Y5 and Y6 children all 
attended their end of year residential. They spent 3 days and 2 nights at the Conway Centre 
where they took part in a range of outdoors activities such as, Paddle boarding, Canoeing, 
Rock climbing and Zip Lining! I am really looking forward to hearing all about it on Monday. 
Staff were so impressed with the children’s resilience and determination.  

This week, our School Improvement Partner also attended school. He looked in depth at 
SEND, Maths and Geography. This was a very positive day.  Some headline statements in 
our report state; 

• Pupils continue to behave well in lessons and demonstrate good attitudes to their 
learning in lessons and in their workbooks.  

• Pupils’ needs are carefully considered. 
• Maths-In the lessons visited, teachers deliver the curriculum as intended. Good quality 

explanations are supported with clear visuals, enhanced with manipulatives when 
necessary. Pupils with SEND are included in lessons through pre-teaching tasks or 
other adaptations 

• Pupils say they enjoy mathematics and outline with prompts their learning, in line with 
year group expectations 

• In lessons, the geography curriculum plans are used to ensure pupils develop better 
vocabularies and understanding of geographical terms 

• Topic workbooks reflect the school’s agreed curriculum, based on a carefully 
considered sequence of learning in each subject. Most workbooks include good quality 
work and thoughtful answers 

• Pupils work together well and support each other in lessons.  
• The Jigsaw PSHE curriculum is clearly recorded in workbooks when appropriate.  
• Pupils have several useful and clear positions of responsibility to support their personal 

development 
• Senior leadership is strong and effective. 

We are having a big push in school on the development of subject specific key vocabulary so 
that children can use the correct language when explaining their understanding of key 
concepts.  

Have a great weekend,  

Mrs Callaghan  

 

 

 

 

 

 

REMINDER: Class photograph day in 
this Monday 10th June.  There will be 
no assembly on this day.  
Thank you  
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SPORTS DAY 

 
CHANGE OF DATE 

 
I am afraid we are going to be changing the date 
for Sports Day again. This week, we were 
informed that our Y6 children are attending 
Helsby High School for an additional Transition 
Day on the planned sports day Friday 14th June.  
 
We would not want to go ahead without our Y6, 
as this will be their final sports day with us at 
school. We have therefore, added a new date of 
Friday 5th July.  
 
Sorry for any inconvenience this may cause. The 
main priority is that all children can take part.  
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Stars of the week 

Dojo Champions 
  

Reception: Kacper 
Year 1: Arlo 

Year 2/Year 3: Rowan BB 
Year 4: Louise 
Year 5: Kyla 

Year 6: Poppy 
RP: Noah 

 

Harry (8)     

N: Lennox 
R: Harley 
Y1: Izaac 

Y2/Y3: Rowan H  
Y4: Vinnie 

Y5: Emelia-Rose 
Y6: Daisy 

RP: Marley and 
Jack 
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Learning this week…  
 
Welcome back Barn Owls, we hope you had a great break! We'd love you to share with 
us through Tapestry some of the things you have got up to during your holidays. 
 
In our first week back we have spent some time talking about the things people did 
during their week off and talking about our families. We've also checked that our pet fish 
are ok after the holidays and looked at any changes to our beanstalks growing in our 
outdoor space. 
 
The pre-school children have been continuing to practice their names, looking at forming 
our letters correctly. In maths we have been counting objects up to five and matching the 
numerals. 
In phonics we are consolidating our learning of the set 1 sounds, gaining more 
confidence with them and sounding out simple CVC words.  
 
Nursery are also learning a new Makaton sign every week from the Makaton site. This 
week it has been 'tree' and the previous word from last week was 'burger.' Please have a 
look at the Makaton site through google and I'm sure your child can share some of the 
Makaton we've been learning. 
 
Next week we will be starting our first book of the half term which is 'Dear Zoo'. 
  
Please continue to check Tapestry to see what we've been up to in class and give us a 
like, as this helps us to see who's had chance to see what their child(ren) have been 
doing. Remember to also upload things your child(ren) have been doing at home. 
 
Mrs Sutton 
This week Snowy Owls have had a new arrival in their class. The whale from our class 
story had found its way to our classroom and we have been trying to think of ways to 
help the whale get back to its natural habitat. The children have written letters to the 
whale to make suggestions on how they can help him.  
 
In Maths this week, Year 1 have been learning all about fractions, putting amounts and 
shapes into halves and quarters. Reception have been doubling numbers to 10 and 
some children have even pushed their recall facts to 20 too!  
 
In Geography this week we have had a big focus on vocabulary and recapped all of our 
previous learning so far. The children were matching pictures to the new words they 
have been learning.  
 
In Music this week the children were focusing on pitch and trying to match the pitch of 
their teacher Mrs Coombs.  
 
In history the children have been learning all about Hadrian's wall and why it was built. A 
great first week back Snowy Owls! Well done!  
 
Miss Sands  
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This week, we have all settled back in to school life quickly, ready for our final half term 
together this school year.  
 
The children have started to complete some of their last assessments, showing real 
maturity and application of all that they have learnt. Next week they will have their final 
maths assessment and their grammar and punctuation test. Year 4's will also have their 
multiplication assessments so make sure to keep practicing. Remember, accuracy not 
speed!  
 
The children recapped their Geography knowledge this week; started their new science 
topic on sound where they experimented with what happens when a tuning fork is added 
to water, and also learnt about the songs of The Beatles in their Music lesson. 
 
Miss Curtis  
 
We have had a very short week in 5/6 this week. In English, we immersed ourselves in 
our new book. We made predictions about what the text would be about. We analysed 
pictures of King Kong when he was angry and wrote poems using similes and 
metaphors.  
 
In Maths, we have been continuing to explore measurement. We have explored finding 
the volume of shapes and explored units of time such as 24 hours in a day, 365 days in 
a year etc and we calculated problems related to this. 
 
Year 6 started Forest school and Year 5 have started to complete their end of year tests. 
Next week, we are starting our swimming lessons too.  
 
We are looking forward to hearing all about Menai over the coming days. We hope the 
children had an amazing time. 
 

Mrs Harding 
This week, some of our Tawny Owls have been away at Conway doing lots of fun 
activities like paddleboarding, canoeing, rock climbing and zip wires.  
 
Whilst they have been away, the rest of the class have been preparing to start our new 
story in English. They have been looking at whales and have been learning some facts 
about them. They have created some art work, as well as some writing and reading, all 
linked to whales.  
 
As well as this, children have been focusing on their emotions. There has been a big 
focus on the zones of regulation. As some of these children are a bit younger, they 
focused on which animals would represent each zone. 
 
Miss Pemberton 
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We did it again…. 
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School meals: Next week, Week 2 
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Frodsham
 Prim

ary Academ
y- After School C

lubs 
Sum

m
er 2 

C
lubs w

ill begin M
onday 10

th June.  

There w
ill be N

O
 rounders club on Friday 14

th June.  

There w
ill be N

O
 cooking club on Thursday 27

th June.  

D
ay 

Tim
e 

C
lub 

Year G
roup  

Staff m
em

ber 
Tick if place 

required  
M

onday  
3.20 - 4.15 

F
orest S

chool  
R

ec-Y
ear 6 

M
iss P

em
berton  

  
M

onday 
3.20 – 4.15 

C
hess  

Y
ear 3 – Y

ear 6 
M

iss C
urtis 

 
 

T
uesday  

3.20 - 4.00 
C

hoir 
R

ec-Y
ear 6 

M
rs C

oom
bes  

  
T

uesday 
3.20 – 4.14 

F
ootball 

Y
ear 4 – Y

ear 6 
M

rs M
organ A

stle 
 

 

T
hursday 

3.20 - 4.15 
P

roblem
 solving 

and indoor gam
es. 

R
ec-Y

ear 4 
 

M
iss S

ands 
 

T
hursday 

3.20 – 4.15 
C

ooking club 
Y

ear 4 – Y
ear 6 

M
rs C

allaghan 
 

F
riday  

8.00-8.40 
R

ounders  
R

ec-Y
ear 3 

M
iss G

reenhalgue  
  

 P
lease return all slips by Thursday 6

th June so places can be confirm
ed.  

M
iss P

em
berton  
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Diary of events for summer term   
 
 
Wednesday 5th June-Friday 
7th June  

Y5/6 residential trip to Conway 

Monday 10th June  Tempest class photograph day 
Monday 10th- Friday 14th 
June  

Year 1- Phonics screening tests  
Year 4- Multiplication check  

Friday 14th June  Additional Transition Day- Y6 Helsby High   
Tuesday 18th June  District Sports Event KS2: Evening event  
Thursday 27th June  End of year reporting to go home.  
Friday 28th June  Teacher training day – SCHOOL CLOSED  
Monday 1st July  After school drop in for end of year all classes. Book look and 

teacher available for discussions.  
Monday 1-3rd July  Y6 OBA high school transition days  
Friday 5th July  Sports Day  
Saturday 6th July  School Summer Fair- TBC  
Monday 8-9th  July  Y6 Helsby High Transition days  
Monday 8th  July All children to spend day in new classes  
Thursday 18th July  School finishes for summer 1.20 collection  
  
Wednesday 4th September Children return to school  

 
Please take a note of term dates. 

These are also on the school website 



 
 
 

 
 

10 

 

 
 
 
TEACHER TRAINING DAYS: SCHOOL CLOSED TO PUPILS 
Monday 4th September 2023 
Tuesday 2nd September 2023 
Friday 28th June 2024 
Friday 19th July 2024 
Monday 22nd July 2024 
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